

Minutes of the Wellfleet Historic Commission, Wednesday, April 7, 2004

Meeting was called to order at 4:00 PM.

In attendance were members Clarence Smith, Richard Dickey, Charles Mulligan, Anne White, David Rego and Brewster Fox. Richmond Bell was in attendance as an interested observer.

The minutes of the regular meeting of March 3, 2004 were read, corrected and accepted.

Richard Dickey reported that he had not been able to contact Lisa Benson regarding the printing of the Monuments Brochure.

Clarence Smith made a motion that the Monuments Brochure be printed as soon as possible. No vote was taken.

Correspondence;

Letter from Hammer Architects supporting DCPC at The Colony.

Letter from Sara Korjeff, Cape Cod Commission, supporting preservation of The Colony, especially "Cottage # 8".

Letters were filed.

Old business:

Discussion of DCPC at The Colony:

Charles Mulligan spoke against the establishment of a DCPC because of the lack of information gathered by the WHC.

Anne White made a motion to table any further discussion on the establishment of a DCPC at The Colony until the residents of The Colony that requested the support of the WHC respond with the requested information.

The motion was seconded and moved.

Monuments Brochure

Discussion of the Monuments Brochure came up with the suggestion that the information on each page be better fitted to each page.

Another suggestion made was that we schedule a meeting with Otis from Thompson Printing.

Clarence agreed to call Otis and ask how to proceed with publication and editing of the brochure.

WHC on Town Website:

Maps of Paine Hollow and Wellfleet Historic District have been posted on the Town Website.

Monuments and Memorials Guide for comparison with Lisa's cost data, using the 500 book lot. Clarence agreed to set up a meeting, as soon as possible, with Matt Thompson. Richard suggested that we should apply for copyright status of the book.

New Business

The summer meeting schedule question was raised; however no decision was reached.

Having no other business before the WHC, the members voted to adjourn the meeting at 6:15 PM. The special DCPC review meeting will be held in the Wellfleet Library meeting room at 4:00 PM on May 19, 2004. The next regular meeting will be held in the Wellfleet Library meeting room at 4:00 PM on June 2, 2004.

Respectfully Submitted,

EFC, Clerk/Secretary